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ACETYLENE CYLINDERS WITH PRESS-FIT FOOTRINGS 

 
Certain acetylene cylinders manufactured from the mid-1930s until 
the late 1950s were designed with a press-fit footring. A cylinder of 
this design may be identified with the photograph shown in figure 1 
and the drawings in figures 2, 3 and 4. A practice of removing the 
footring from these cylinders has recently been noted in the industry. 
 
The pressed footring acetylene cylinder was designed with the 
footring to protect the bottom welds on the cylinder shell. If the 
footring is removed, the bottom welds are left exposed. Damage 
to the exposed bottom welds may result from repeated impact 

on hard surfaces. 
 
Press-fit footring cylinders that have had the footrings removed may 
exhibit one or more of the following characteristics: 
- cylinder manufacturing date from the mid-1930s until the late 

1950s as stamped in the shoulder of the cylinder; 
- a change in the stamped tare weight on the shoulder of the 

cylinder; and 
- now visible bottom weld configuration of one of the types shown 

in figures 2, 3, or 4. 
 
We urgently recommend all companies operating acetylene plants 
and/or requalification facilities to alert their employees to this 
problem. Any cylinder that has had the footring removed must be 
removed from service and scrapped or repaired in accordance with 
DOT and TC regulations. A copy of this safety alert should be posted 
in your acetylene fill plants and acetylene requalification areas. 
 

 
Figs. 2, 3, and 4. Several types of bottom head-to-sidewall weld arrangements 
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PLEASE NOTE: 

The information contained in this document was obtained from sources believed to be reliable and is based on 
technical information and experience currently available from members of the Compressed Gas Association, 
Inc. and others. However, the Association or its members, jointly or severally, make no guarantee of the results 
and assume no liability or responsibility in connection with the information or suggestions herein contained. 
Moreover, it should not be assumed that every acceptable commodity grade, test or safety procedure or 
method, precaution, equipment or device is contained within, or that abnormal or unusual circumstances may 
not warrant or suggest further requirements or additional procedure. 

This document is subject to periodic review, and users are cautioned to obtain the latest edition. The Associa-
tion invites comments and suggestions for consideration. In connection with such review, any such comments 
or suggestions will be fully reviewed by the Association after giving the party, upon request, a reasonable op-
portunity to be heard. Proposed changes may be submitted via the Internet at our web site, www.cganet.com. 

This document should not be confused with Federal, state, provincial, or municipal specifications or regulations; 
insurance requirements; or national safety codes. While the Association recommends reference to or use of 
this document by government agencies and others, this document is purely voluntary and not binding. 

A listing of all publications, audiovisual programs, safety and technical bulletins, and safety posters is available 
via the Internet at our website at www.cganet.com. For more information contact CGA at Phone: 703-788-2700, 
ext. 799. E-mail: customerservice@cganet.com. 
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